PARENT COUNCIL MEETING

Tuesday 7 June 2011  – 6.00pm

Present: M Taylor, D McMaster, S Anderson, A Anderson, A Thomson, R McLuckie, K Reid, S Munro

Apologies:  M Craig, M Mackie, J Higgins

Minutes agreed from last meeting
Head Teachers Report
Staffing
V Granger will return to CHS on 15 June.  Our sincere thanks to both Joanne Kennedy and Dorothy Reynolds for their outstanding contribution to the Modern Language department in CHS.

Education Authority have agreed that they will support our staffing in August.  A Modern Language teacher in August is required.

G Wilson – Senior Technician will leave us at the end of June.  This is a great loss to the school, we will have a replacement 2 days per week.

K Reid will be on maternity leave from August.

We wish all staff the very best wishes.

Award Ceremony

Arrangements well underway.  Danielle McIlroy is the guest speaker.  Danielle is an ex-pupil who represented Glasgow in Delhi at the Commonwealth Games.

It was agreed that the Parent Council Award would be presented to Castlemilk TV Team for their hard work.

SIP

The School Improvement Plan is now completed.  Full consultation with all stakeholders has gone very well.  D McMaster is delighted at the input from Staff, pupils and parents.

Vision, Values and Aims

This will be launched in September when all stakeholders views have been taken into account.

Uganda

Huge thanks to parents, pupils and staff for their fundraising efforts.  Outstanding efforts!!! Well done!
Cars collecting pupils

D McMaster expressed concern at the number of cars driving into the school grounds to collect pupils at the start and end of the day.  She proposed that the school gates be closed for 10 minutes before the bell until 10 minutes after.
Parent Council members gave several suggestions
· Suggested giving a month trial asking parents to drop off out with school gates without actually closing gate.
· Get backing from local police for closing gates.

· Pupils with medical conditions should be given access to the school via car/taxi.

These suggestions will be taken on board and D McMaster will issue a letter in the new term.

Incident 

There was an incident involving 2 boys and a pair of scissors 2 weeks ago.  One boy sustained a cut to his arm.  Both boys were excluded.  Another pupil had filmed the incident on his mobile phone.  All boys were dealt with by the police.  D McMaster was pleased with the support she received from the police over the mobile phone issue.

